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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

March 13, 2001

Chair Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:05 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair Bill Chipman, Diane Bradshaw, Jody Hooley, Diane Jacob, Jeff Love and Jennifer Wright-Thulin.  Brigham Morgan was excused.

Town Staff:  

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Deputy Recorder:

Fionnuala Kofoed


Korey Walker was excused.


Others present:  Residents Doug Gwilliam and Josh Elledge. 

1.
Pledge of Allegiance:

Jeff Love led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of the Agenda:

MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the agenda as stated.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  

3.
Status Report From the Council:



None.

4.
Approval of Minutes:

MOTION
Diane Bradshaw moved to approve the minutes of February 13, 2001 as stated.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

5.
Special Presentation:

A. Presentation to Doug Gwilliam.

Bill Chipman presented Doug Gwilliam with a plaque in recognition of the time that he served as a Planning Commissioner.

B. Introduction of Jeff Love.

Jeff Love introduced himself to the Planning Commission.  Commissioner Love was appointed by Mayor Bond to finish out Doug Gwilliam’s term.

Deputy Recorder Fionnuala Kofoed administered the Oath of Office to Mr. Love.

7.
Discussion Items:

Diane Jacob briefly discussed the joint session that had been held with the Town Council.  Mrs. Jacob noted that the Mayor was working on appointment for an alternate planning commissioner.  Ken Leetham stated that he would talk to Town Attorney Jerry Kinghorn to clarify how the alternate member would work with the Planning Commission.  Bill Chipman commented that he had requested to be involved in choosing the alternate member.

The topic of single-family dwellings being rented to more than one family was also discussed at the joint session.   Approximately 12 homes in The Ranches had been identified.  Bill Chipman reported that Jerry Kinghorn stated that it was difficult to control how many people rented a home if the owner rented it out.  Most other cities didn’t monitor it, as they couldn’t prevent it from happening.

Diane Bradshaw inquired whether the Development Code could address the issue or identify the land use.  Ken Leetham replied that the Development Code could be amended to address the land use.

Future Field Trip.

The Planning Commissioners discussed a future field trip and decided to meet at 5:00 p.m. April 10th, 2001and visits some of the subdivisions within the Town.  The Commissioners would like to have a field trip on a quarterly basis.

6.
Work Items:

Ken Leetham commented that he had requested several changes be made to the proposed Patterson Design Guidelines for clarification.  Mr. Leetham noted that the Town Council was in the process of reviewing the document on an individual basis and would return their comments to the Town Recorder.  Shawn Warnke added that the guidelines were only discussed in the Work Session and that the Council’s concerns were similar to the Planning Commission’s.

Ken Leetham stated that two committees had been formed, one to review the Development Code and the other to review the General Plan.  It was Mr. Leetham’s opinion that there should only be one group to keep things consistent.  Mr. Leetham stated that he would contact the committee and organize a time when they could get together.  The committee consisted of Commissioners Bradshaw, Jacob and Morgan together with Councilman Kehl.

Mr. Leetham circulated a hand out that detailed proposed organizational changes and amendments to the Development Code.  Bill Chipman advised the Planning Commissioners to review the Code to become more familiar with it.  Upon review of Mr. Leetham’s handout, any specific issues that the Commissioners identified were to be emailed to Shawn Warnke. 

The Commissioners agreed to adjourn the meeting and not discuss the Work Items any further, as Commissioner Morgan had not arrived and there were items in the General Plan that he needed to address. 

8.
Adjournment:



MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:45 p.m.

Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman

PAGE  
1

